ADAPTATION FUND

The Adaptation Fund Clears Proposal ‘Pipeline,’
Welcomes Contribution from Government of Flanders

(Washington, DC, Jan. 14, 2015) The Adaptation Fund has received a contribution
from the government of Flanders (Belgium) of EUR 1 million (US$ 1.2 million),
which had been pledged to the Fund in 2013. This contribution, combined with the
German government’s recent contribution of EUR 50 million (US$ 62.3 million), will
enable the Fund to clear its ‘pipeline’ (http://bit.ly/af pipeline) of pending climate
adaptation project proposals from multilateral implementing entities (MIEs), and to
finance more projects by national and regional implementing entities (NIEs and
RIES).

The four fully-vetted adaptation projects and programmes that will now be cleared
from the Fund’s ‘pipeline’ of proposals from MIEs range from water sector resilience
activities to food security and agricultural initiatives in Ghana, Mali, Nepal and
Indonesia.

As its primary intended revenue source of Carbon Emissions Credits (CERs) has
suffered prolonged low market prices, the Fund has increasingly turned to
mobilizing resources from developed country Parties. In December 2013, the Fund
surpassed its 2012-13 two-year fundraising goal of US$ 100 million, by garnering
pledges for more than US$ 104 million. With the Flanders contribution, US$ 7.9
million in pending pledges remains from 2013.

The Fund’s current 2014-15 two-year resource mobilization goal is US$ 160 million.
With the German contribution in December 2014 of EUR 50 million (US$ 62.3
million), the Fund is US$ 97.7 million from reaching that goal.

The Fund currently has approximately US$ 143 million available for climate
adaptation projects and programmes by NIEs and RIEs, who may directly apply for
financing and implement projects and programmes through the Fund’s innovative
direct access modality (http://bitly/AF_DAccess ).

+++++

The Adaptation Fund finances projects and programmes that help vulnerable
communities in developing countries build resilience and adapt to climate change. It
has committed US$ 265 million in 44 countries since 2010. Initiatives are based on the
country needs, views and priorities. The Adaptation Fund was established under the
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Kyoto Protocol of the UN Framework Convention on Climate Change (UNFCCC). The
Fund is financed in part by government and private contributors, and also from a two
percent share of proceeds of Certified Emissions Reductions (CERs) issued under the
Protocol’s Clean Development Mechanism (CDM) projects. The Adaptation Fund Board
is focused on creating sustainable funding streams so it can continue to finance
important climate resilience projects in vulnerable communities well into the future.
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